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LS 7086 NOTE PREPARED: Jan 1, 2025
BILL NUMBER: HB 1151 BILL AMENDED:

SUBJECT: Advanced Practice Registered Nurses.

FIRST AUTHOR: Rep. Ledbetter BILL STATUS: As Introduced
FIRST SPONSOR:
FUNDS AFFECTED: X GENERAL IMPACT: State
DEDICATED
FEDERAL

Summary of Legislation: Board Membership— The bill adds two additional members to the Indiana State
Board of Nursing (Nursing Board) and changes the required qualifications for certain members.

Nursing Definitions— The bill amends the definition of "certified registered nurse anesthetist". The bill adds
the following definitions: (1) "Certified nurse midwife". (2) "Clinical nurse specialist". (3) "Nurse
practitioner".

Expiration Date— The bill specifies that a license to practice as an advanced practice registered nurse expires
on October 31 in each odd-numbered year. It makes conforming changes.

Effective Date: July 1, 2025.
Explanation of State Expenditures: Board Membership— Increasing the Nursing Board’s membership,

would potentially increase the per diem and mileage allowance expenditures of the Nursing Board annually.
However, it is likely any increases in overall Board costs would be minimal.

Nursing Definitions— This provision may require form and licensing database modifications. It is not
anticipated that this provision would significantly increase Professional Licensing Agency (PLA)
expenditures. However, the actual expenditure amount would depend on the modifications needed and the
agreed to price to make the modifications between the PLA and their IT vendor.

Expiration Date— This provision would codify APRN licenses expiring the same time as RN licenses
currently expire (October 31 in each odd-numbered year).

Explanation of State Revenues:

Explanation of Local Expenditures:

Explanation of Local Revenues:
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State Agencies Affected: Professional Licensing Agency; State Board of Nursing.

Local Agencies Affected:

Information Sources:

Fiscal Analyst: Chris Baker, 317-232-9851.
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